
SFST’s speech at APLMA Global Loan
Market Summit (English only)

     Following is the speech by the Secretary for Financial Services and the
Treasury, Mr Christopher Hui, at the Asia Pacific Loan Market Association
(APLMA)'s Global Loan Market Summit today (February 20):

James (Chief Executive Officer of the APLMA, Mr James Hogan), Kenneth
(Executive Director (External) of the Hong Kong Monetary Authority, Mr
Kenneth Hui), distinguished speakers and guests, ladies and gentlemen,

     It is my pleasure to join the Asia Pacific Loan Market Association
Global Loan Market Summit this year, and I thank the Association for inviting
me to speak to you today. May I first send you my warmest New Year greeting
and wish you a prosperous Year of the Dragon. I would also like to express my
appreciation and gratitude for the valuable work and contribution of the
Association. I am very pleased to share with you the development of Hong
Kong's financial sector in line with some of the key topics to be discussed
today, including the development of our debt market and the green and
sustainable finance market.

     As we step into a bright new year, Hong Kong is focused on beginning a
new chapter of economic vitality. High interest rate and its uncertainty is a
challenging environment to all of us, but as usual, challenges also bring
along new opportunities. At this summit today, I would like to share with you
how we are navigating the uncertainties, and at the same time developing new
opportunities for the market.

     We are blessed with good news for market development as we kick-started
2024. At the Asian Financial Forum in January this year, Mr Li Yunze, the
chief of the National Financial Regulatory Administration, spoke of further
expanding the opportunities for Hong Kong in the banking and insurance
sectors. The same day, Mr Pan Gongsheng, the Governor of the People's Bank of
China, revealed six new measures to enhance the financial co-operation and
stimulate the investment flows between the Mainland and Hong Kong. They
include enhancements of the Northbound Bond Connect and Greater Bay Area
Wealth Management Connect 2.0.

     On the development of our debt market, with our prime location and
unique institutional strengths, Hong Kong is well positioned and recognised
as a leading bond market in Asia. Counting in terms of bonds issued
internationally by Asia-based entities, the volume arranged by Hong Kong
ranked first globally for seven consecutive years since 2016, exceeding
US$100 billion and capturing 30 per cent of the market in 2022. The
Government and the regulators will continue to promote the advantages of our
bond market to issuers and investors on the Mainland and overseas to
strengthen our bond market development.

     Over the years, we have introduced various initiatives to promote the
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further development of Hong Kong's bond market. The Government adopts a
three-pronged approach, including firstly building market infrastructure to
ensure a safe and efficient environment for trading and settlement, and for
connecting to major markets in the world, secondly for stimulating growth
through government issuances, and thirdly incentivising market development
through an array of support measures, such as subsidy schemes and tax
incentive schemes.

     Being the world's largest offshore Renminbi hub, we strive to make good
use of our distinctive strengths to support and facilitate more issuers with
Renminbi funding needs to issue bonds in Hong Kong. One such target group is
Mainland local governments and we have extended the coverage of profits tax
exemption to the debt instruments issued in Hong Kong by all Mainland local
governments at any level. And with that we have welcomed multiple issuances
by the People's Government of Hainan Province and the Shenzhen Municipal
People's Government. I am also pleased to share that the overall dim sum bond
market in Hong Kong achieved healthy growth in 2023, with issuance amount
increasing by more than 87 per cent compared to the year before.

     As a leading bond hub, Hong Kong has been channelling capital and
investments for economic prosperity in Asia and beyond. To encourage more
bond issuances in Hong Kong, we have also put in place a tax concession
scheme for qualified bonds – the Qualifying Debt Instrument (QDI) scheme for
more than 30 years. The QDI scheme was further enhanced subsequently to
smoothly adapt to the constantly changing market landscape and measures
adopted by other financial centres in the region. Since the implementation of
the latest enhancement measures with effect from April 2018, the number of
QDIs in Hong Kong has grown significantly. As at end-2022, there were close
to 1 600 QDIs and around 90 per cent of them were issued after April 2018.

     On stimulating growth through government issuances, in recent years we
have been doing that in tandem with pursuing development of green and
sustainable finance. A global broad consensus has been established to achieve
the goal of decarbonisation leveraging the financial markets for mobilising
capital and resources, and the Government has decided to set an example by
participating first-hand in the market.

     We endeavour to promote Hong Kong's role as a green finance centre and
support the sustainable development of our green bond market. In 2018 we
launched the Government Green Bond Programme to start tapping the market for
green financing. Since May 2019, we have successfully issued Government green
bonds totalling about US$24 billion equivalent, including the largest retail
green bond issuance across the globe in 2022, the largest ESG bond issuance
in Asia, and the first tokenised green bond issued by a government globally
last year. We also have plans to further expand the scope of the programme to
cover sustainable finance projects. The issuances were all well received by
investors, and have set important new benchmark for potential issuers in Hong
Kong and the region, enriching our green and sustainable finance ecosystem.

     Building on the success of the first tokenised green bond issuance, we
have recently issued the world's first multi-tranche digitally native green
bonds, denominated in HKD, CNH, USD and EUR. The integration of traditional



bond settlement infrastructure with a digital asset platform is a new
achievement, and it highlights our ambition and progress in developing Hong
Kong into a digital asset and sustainable finance hub.

     Government issuances aside, we also seek to better integrate fintech
with green finance, and accelerate the green transformation of the economy,
with a view to actively expanding the green fintech ecosystem and developing
Hong Kong as a green fintech hub. We will launch a dedicated proof-of-concept
subsidy scheme for green fintech in the first half of 2024. The new scheme
will promote the development of technological solutions and provide early-
stage funding support for pre-commercialised green fintech, conducive to
expanding the green fintech ecosystem. Separately, we are working with
relevant stakeholders on developing a Hong Kong Green Fintech Map to provide
one-stop information on the current status of green fintech companies in Hong
Kong and related services, with a view to raising these companies' profile.

     Now let's zoom out to look at our broader positioning and vision in
developing green and sustainable finance. In light of global efforts in
promoting green transformation and the accelerating demand for green finance,
the Government will devote about HK$240 billion to take forward various
initiatives and measures on climate change mitigation and adaptation in the
next 15 to 20 years, with a view to achieving carbon neutrality before 2050.

     Statistics show that in the next 30 years, the Asian region will require
US$66 trillion in climate investment. This demonstrates the immense demand
for green finance and the resulting opportunities for Hong Kong. And indeed
the green and sustainable finance market in Hong Kong is thriving. The total
green and sustainable debt (including both bonds and loans) issued in Hong
Kong increased by over 40 per cent from 2021 to reach more than US$80 billion
in 2022, among which the volume of green and sustainable bonds arranged in
Hong Kong accounted for 35 per cent of the Asian green and sustainable bond
market.

     On the disclosures front, investors increasingly want more accurate,
consistent and relevant information to understand how climate change affects
the business operations, assets, and financial condition of their
investments. We are committed to establishing world-class regulation through
alignment with global standards. As announced in the Chief Executive's 2023
Policy Address, we are working with relevant financial regulators and
stakeholders to develop a roadmap on the appropriate adoption of the IFRS
(International Financial Reporting Standards) Sustainability Disclosure
Standards for Hong Kong's financial services to align with international
standards.

     A working group, chaired by the Financial Services and the Treasury
Bureau and the Securities and Futures Commission, with the participation of
relevant financial regulators and major stakeholders, has been set up to look
into the elements to be covered in this roadmap. The roadmap will comprise
four key areas, namely sustainability reporting, assurance, data and
technology, and capacity building. The working group will start the
engagement with stakeholders to identify the specific circumstances that
should be considered when implementing the ISSB (International Sustainability



Standards Board) Standards in Hong Kong.

     In addition, we are jointly developing new greenhouse gas emissions
calculation and estimation tools with the Hong Kong University of Science and
Technology, which will be free and publicly accessible and serve as an
alternative source of information.

     Having covered the development of our bond market, and green and
sustainable finance market, let me conclude here. Ladies and gentlemen,
looking forward, Hong Kong will continue to leverage our unique advantage as
a leading international financial centre to navigate global uncertainties,
and create new market development opportunities. We will work closely with
you as partners to further cultivate a robust and prosperous financial
ecosystem.

     I wish you all a very successful summit today. May I also wish you a
healthy and happy New Year! Thank you.


